ABERMULE with LLANDYSSIL COMMUNITY COUNCIL.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT FOR ANNUAL MEETNG 21ST May, 2013.
Twelve months ago we were anxiously awaiting the announcement from National Grid on the location of the Hub Station, whilst relieved it was not to be Abermule, we have sympathy and continue to support our colleagues in Cefn Coch.
June 4th a Public Inquiry will begin into 5 Wind Farm applications, including the repowering of LLandinam, if approved the connection of which would affect our community. The Council are embarking on a survey of the electorate for their opinions on Wind Farms, thus ensuring their views are fairly represented at the inquiry. I would like to thank Cllr. Jill Kibble for agreeing to represent the Council at the Inquiry.   
Another contentious issue is the application to build a Gospel Hall, with the capacity for 500 people. A development this Council feel would be more suited to a township.
Currently we are considering the LDP (Local Development Plan) to take us forward to 2025.Who can predict the changes in our community over the next twelve years. As a council we must work together and act in the best interest of our electorate, this we can only achieve by consulting the electorate and listening to their needs.
I will end by thanking you all for your contributions at meetings and representation on other associated committees.  A special thank you to Cllr. Gwyneth Jones  for her help and advice on local and on-going issues.   County.Cllr. Wynne Jones for his advice and regular updates on Powys County Council issues affecting our Community.  Last but not least our Clerk Gwilym Rippon for his diligence in carrying out his duties.

